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It’s been a busy month with the end of the season racing, and the Hospice  
and Harvest Moon Regattas. The Monday Night Series and Thursday Fall 
Series ended last week. Results are posted in this issue. 
 
October Happy Hour is scheduled the 4th, and Fall Furl will be held at the  
club on November 2nd. Note the 2024 Annual General Meeting will be held                            

                   November 19th this year. 
 
The end of the season is upon us with cradle moving scheduled October 19th and Haul           
Out October 26th. Thank you to everyone who has submitted their Winter Storage & Release 
form to the Harbourmaster. If you have not sent in your form, please do so as soon as 
possible. 
 
Hopefully the weather will cooperate, allowing us to get out and do some sailing before Haul 
Out ! 
  
 

       Member  Spotlight             Tyler Gadoury 
 
 
When my brother Jeff and I bought our boat back in 2021, we did not know anything about 
sailing.   We started sailing with Tim Aseltine (Kraken the Wine) on Monday nights learning 
the basics. After a while of Monday racing, mid 2023 we started taking out our own boat 
Nauti Buoys, an Edel 665 and competing with other members . We started to figure out 
proper sailing techniques, and raced the 2024 Monday night series. We also crewed with 
Dave Robichaud (No Resistance) during the Spring and Fall Thursday night series this year, 
racing spinnaker class which was new to us. 
 
When I am not helping around the club or sailing you will find me on the soccer field. I               
have played competitive soccer for 10 years, and now play in the men’s house league in 
Tecumseh during the summer. I have been involved in many different sports throughout                      
my younger years, including football, hockey and basketball. 
 
I am currently a certified mold maker since 2019, and work in the graining industry where  
we specialize in textures and sand blasting of molds. 
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     Friday                           
October 4th 

  
Soup & Chili being 

served with the fixins’ 
 

$5.00 per person 
Bring your own                    
Refreshments 

Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday November 19th 
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Lunch Break 

 
 
On the Water 

 

 

Club 
Duties 

Metro Beach Cruise 

Metro Beach Cruise 

Hanging out at sunset 
Later a Bonfire 

Harbourmaster  Andy Hellenbart 
 

The haul out for this season is scheduled for Saturday October 26th. Cradle moving will take place on 
Saturday October 19th. If you have not submitted the Winter Storage & release form and fees that are 
due October 1st. please do so. These forms allow us to organize and schedule the boats for haul out, 

as well as setting up the cradles. We will be following the same procedure as we did for launch. Additional        
information will follow closer to the date. 
 
For the benefit of new members and a reminder to everyone, your mast must be off the boat for winter storage 
including the dry sail boats. All spreaders must be removed from the boat for storage. 
 
Masts can be stored on the mast rack as well as on the wood picnic tables that will be set up on the lawn.   
Large masts can be stored on their own stands. Please put your name or boat name on the base of both your 
mast and boom. We almost lost a boom because there was no identification on it, and it was next to a mast  
leaving the club. 
 
No masts should be stored between the fire pit and the clubhouse, and approximately 20 feet south of the         
clubhouse rear wall or 50 feet from the south property line on the lawn. Please do not store any items (dodgers 
& bimini frames) against the south wall of the clubhouse.    

October 2024 Calendar of Events 
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Barker, R 
 
 
 

Dolsen, M 
 
 
 

Cooke, T 

 
 
 
 

                    
Martin,            
D & C 
 
 
 
 
 

Bellemore, W 

Executive                
Meeting 

 

 

   Happy Hour 

 

 

Cradle moving 
 
LMYC River Rat 

 
 
 
HAUL OUT 
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Fall Furl 
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Vice Commodore      Jin Frati 
 

On September 19th team Blue Moon hosted a racers suppers following the Thursday race.                                    
50 racers were treated to a gourmet dinner of home made lasagne (veg & non veg) prepared                                    
by Suzanne Schiller-Frati. Bread, salad & cookies were included. 
 
This event was appreciated by all and everyone loved the opportunity to share in the camaraderie 
after the race. 
 
I welcomed everyone and during the dinner suggested that for next season we plan a once or twice 
a month dinner hosted by a different team. The seed has been planted ! More to come in the future. 
 
Many thanks to John & Louise Marentette for their help making this a success. 

Property   Jackie Timothy 
 

Following haul out I will be looking for a member to oversee removal and storage of the dock           
hoses with the help of a couple volunteers.  The ground water will be left on until the weather                     
warrants a shut off. An email will be sent out when the date is confirmed. As long as the weather 
cooperates, the outside  washrooms will remain open, deck chairs left on the back deck, BBQ’s  
uncovered, and the honey bucket left on site for your use.    
 
If you are disposing of a tarp, please remember to fold or roll it before putting it in the drive bin.                    
No plastic wrap. tape or lines are to be put in the blue rolling bin at the recycle area. Please use  
the garbage for these items. 
 
Just a ‘heads up’ if you are using the receptacles and hoses at the cedars in the lot. One of our        
members started pulling vines out from the bottom to find the area is full of poison ivy. It may not                         
be dead yet, so be careful !  

Donate Old Sails 
 

Just a reminder, if you are disposing 
of an old sail please don’t throw it 
out. Leave it in the foyer with a note 
‘Doris Hellenbart’ and it will be picked 
up and delivered to a great cause. 
 
A Foster parent with the Children’s 
Aid Society makes up duffle bags for 
the kids, most who arrive with their 
belongings in a garbage bag.  
 
Sails of any type, unusable or torn of 
any size are accepted.   
 

Thank you ! 

Racing under the Monday night Moon 

Photo credit: Joe Oldridge 
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John Marentette 

Article from John Marentette continued on pg 5 
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            Monday night club Jog race results 2024 series  
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   Thursday Fall Series Club Racing Results 
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15 SPSC boats participated in the 38th Sail for Hospice Regatta September 8th.                            
South Port raised $ 16,995.00 and LMYC raised $ 10,278.00 bringing the total                                                   

donation by our Sailing Community to $27,273.00. 
We exceeded last years figure ! 

 
Special mention to Catherine McGhie & crew on Nauti Dog ll who were presented                                

with the Dove Flag for the highest donation from a single boat. 
 

Thank you to everyone who participated and donated, to the volunteers and to Andy 
Hellenbart and Kelly Johnson who coordinated the event again this year ! 

 

Sail for Hospice 2024 

Presentation by coordinators Andy 
Hellenbart & Kelly Johnson                                
      $ 16,995.00 

Dove Flag awarded to Catherine McGhie 

Nauti Dog ll    
1st to finish trophy                                      
Jeff Kepran  Ceilidh 

1st PHRF Jeff Kepran  
Ceilidh 2nd PHRF Kelly Johnson   

Shenanigans 

3rd PHRF Jesse Davidson       
Jesses Girl  

1st JOG  Andy Hellenbart           
Firewater       

2nd JOG  Paul Bowsher         
Restless 

3rd JOG  Catherine McGhie           
Nauti Dog ll 
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